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Istead Rise Primary Celebration Newsletter 
Friday 23rd June 2023

Monday 26th - Friday 
3rd July Year 6 PGL 

Monday 3rd July 
Year 5 Trip 

Kent Police Open Day 

Tuesday 4th July
Sports Day

Tuesday 11th July 
Year 6 Production to 

Parents 1.30pm

Thursday 13th July 
Year 6 Production to 

Parents 6.30pm

Friday 14th July 
Colour Run

Wednesday 19th July
Year 6 Leavers 

Assembly to Parents 
9.30am

Thursday 20th July 
End of Term 6

Friday 21st July 
INSET DAY 

School Closed 

Online 
Safety 

Newsletter

Kent Test 2023

Dear Istead Rise Families,

As normal, our pupils have been extremely busy and making us all proud with their continued hard work. 
End of year assessments have been underway and, so far, the outcomes are looking fantastic. We look 
forward to sharing more detail on your child’s progress with you soon in the end-of-year reports that will 
be with you next month.

I also offer a big thank you to every one of you who joined us last week for parent consultations. It was a 
pleasure to welcome so many of you into school and I hope you found it useful and informative.

I would like to wish all Year Six pupils who are attending next week’s residential trip a fun and exciting 
week - I look forward to hearing all about it!

I hope you enjoy another action-packed newsletter and wish you all a great weekend!

Steve Payne

Theo of Oak, 
George, Harry, 

Samuel & Saskia of 
Palm & Louie of 

Sycamore took part 
in the District 

Sports Evening last 
Thursday the 15th.  

The children all 
tried their best and 

were amazing. 
A big well done to 
our medal winners 

from all of us at 
Istead Rise 

Primary!

mailto:irpoffice@swale.at
http://www.isteadrise.org.uk
https://twitter.com/IsteadRisePS
https://www.facebook.com/Istead-Rise-Primary-School-338944126968164
https://www.isteadrise.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=606&type=pdf
https://www.isteadrise.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=606&type=pdf
https://www.isteadrise.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=606&type=pdf
http://www.isteadrise.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=633&type=pdf


This week, our  SEND and Inclusion newsletter focus is on 
ADHD. The symptoms of attention deficit hyperactivity 
disorder (ADHD) can be categorised into 2 types of 
behavioural problems: inattentiveness (difficulty 
concentrating and focusing) and hyperactivity and 
impulsiveness. 
Many children with ADHD have problems that fall into both 
these categories, but this is not always the case.
For example, around 2 to 3 in 10 people with the condition 
have problems with concentrating and focusing, but not with 
hyperactivity or impulsiveness.

Looking after a child with ADHD can be challenging, but it's 
important to remember that they cannot help their 
behaviour. Some day-to-day activities might be more difficult 
for you and your child, including:

● getting your child to sleep at night
● getting ready for school on time
● listening to and carrying out instructions
● being organised
● social occasions
● shopping

ADHD is more often diagnosed in boys than girls. Girls are 
more likely to have symptoms of inattentiveness only, and 
are less likely to show disruptive behaviour that makes 
ADHD symptoms more obvious.The symptoms of ADHD in 
children are well defined, and they're usually noticeable 
before the age of 6. They occur in more than 1 situation, 
such as at home and at school.

If your child has ADHD, there are many teaching strategies 
and class resources to help your child learn. It is not 
necessary to have a formal diagnosis in order to have this 
support in school.

Please feel free to contact us via the school office if you 
have any questions about support for your child’s SEND 
needs.

Mrs Clark and Mrs Andreou

Central Theatre, Chatham, 
presents                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

a relaxed and signed performance 
of their Panto, Aladdin. This show 

has been                                                                        
specially adapted for children who 
might benefit from a more relaxed 

environment.                                                                   
During this performance, the 

house lights will be left on, there’ll 
be no loud noises                                                                            

or special effects and you can feel 
free to move around the 

auditorium if you like,                                                               
there is also a breakout area in 

case anyone needs a moment to 
themselves.

The performance will take place 
on 28th December 2023 at 

5.30pm                                                                        

26th - 30th June - Year 6 PGL Trip
3rd July - Year 5 Trip to Kent Police Open Day
4th July - Sports Day - (KS2 - Morning, KS1 - Afternoon)
5th July - Transition afternoon - Years 1-6
6th & 7th July - Year 6 Secondary Transition Days (Gravesham schools)
13th July - The Hub - Tea and Cake Celebration
14th July - Children’s Colour Run
18th July - Attendance Shop
19th July - Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly &                                                               
Attendance Prizes for KS1 and KS2
20th July - FIRPS Year 6 Leavers’ Celebration
21st July - INSET DAY - School closed to pupils.

https://www.medwayticketslive.co.uk/event/aladdin-2023
https://www.medwayticketslive.co.uk/event/aladdin-2023




Week Ending 23.06
Acorns Class 

Valerie for Independence, Lennon for Respect 
& Daisy for Self Reflection 

Oak Class 
Zachary for Independence, Annabelle for Perseverance 

& Leo H for Respect 
Palm Class 

William for Perseverance, Charlotte & Lyla for Independence
Sycamore Class

Kai for Independence & Summer for Perseverance 
Cherry Class

Tommy & Ronnie for Self Reflection 
Willow Class 

Elsie & Parsen for Self Reflection, Seth for Respect
Elm Class

Dilan, Isher & Florence for Perseverance 
Aspen Class 

Isabella T & Ezekiel for Perseverance, Ellenor for Independence 

Week Ending 16.06
Acorns Class 

Belle for Respect, Charlie for Independence 
& Archie for Self Reflection 

Oak Class 
Devan for Respect, Emilia & Tyler for Self Reflection 

Palm Class 
Neveah for Respect, Jack E for Perseverance & Nyla for 

Independence 
Sycamore Class

Oliver M, Maya & Elvie Rose for Self Reflection 
Cherry Class

Berta for Perseverance, Thomas & Lillie for Self Reflection 
Willow Class 

Oliver for Perseverance, Jude & Jessica for Self Reflection 
Elm Class 

Mia & Alfie for Independence, Tyler C for Respect 
& Rylan for Perseverance                                                                                 

Aspen Class 
Tany for Perseverance, Ryah & Charlotte for Independence 

W/E 16.06
Most Valuable Player 

1st Harjot of Aspen
2nd James S of Aspen

3rd Edward of Sycamore

W/E 16.06
Winning Class 

1st Aspen
2nd Sycamore

3rd Cherry

W/E 23.06
Most Valuable Player 
1st James S of Aspen

2nd Nihaal of Sycamore 
3rd Thomas VA of Cherry 

W/E 23.06
Winning Class 

1st Aspen 
2nd Cherry

3rd Sycamore

W/E 16.06
Parsen of Willow

W/E 23.06
Holly, Charlie C & Olivia of Willow

   

W/E 16.05
Theo H & Affan of Oak, Carter & Berta of Cherry 
W/E 23.06
Darcey & Alicia of Palm  

W/E 16.05 
Otis, Freddie & Esme of Sycamore, Scarlett & Molly of Cherry 
W/E 23.06
Maya, Ava, Ruby H & Summer for Sycamore 



Squirrel Day

Lots of fun has been 
had this week in 

Acorns Class. The 
children have learnt 

that Red squirrels are 
the only squirrel 

species native to the 
UK. and that most of 

the UK’s red squirrels 
live in Scotland. 

Red squirrels have:  
bushy tails, red fur, a 
white belly and tufted 

ears in winter.

First, we practised drawing squirrels on paper. Next, we drew them onto our plant 
pots. Then, we painted the pots. After we had painted the pots we added some spoil, 
sunflower seeds and water. We can’t wait to see if the squirrels like them when they 
grow.



Wow! What another busy few days of school. The children really enjoyed the ‘Squirrel 
Survival Day’ where they designed and made their own squirrel feeder. Later on that day, 
they decorated a feeder to be put in the forest to encourage more squirrels.

In Science, we
 have been growing

 lots of plants. These 
started off as sunflower 
seeds and are growing 

quite quickly already. Our 
beans are also growing 

at a 
rapid rate.

We also completed a 
litter pick in the school 
grounds, where 
thankfully, the 
children didn’t 
find too 
much 
rubbish! 

Year 2 enjoyed their activities for 
‘Squirrel Survival Day’. We spent the 
morning looking at minibeasts and their 
habitats. We then designed and created 
a minibeast out of clay.

In the afternoon, we went outside to do a 
litter pick around the school grounds. 
We enjoyed helping the environment and 
making our school a nicer place for the 
animals to live in.



The children in Cherry Class have had a busy fun packed couple of weeks.  We 
have finished writing instructions for how to make a cushion and are looking 
forward to writing a recount about our amazing Harry Potter themed day.  In 
maths we have been looking at different triangles: equilateral, isosceles and 
scalene as well as learning the properties of quadrilaterals.  Science we enjoyed 
learning how sound was made using instruments and voices.  We then thought 
about the scientific reasoning of vibrations causing the sound to travel.  In 
geography we learned about the water cycle and how in meteorology, cloud 
cover is measured in oktas.  We had a go at measuring the clouds.  All of the 
children have worked so hard to learn their multiplication tables and as a reward 
they received a craft and ice-cream afternoon which they thoroughly enjoyed.

We have had a busy few weeks in year 3. We had a lot 
of fun during our last science lesson. The children 
used musical instruments and did an experiment 
involving water to see how sound travels. 
We have been learning about rainforests in 
geography and the children have been introduced to 
some new animals that they had never heard of 
before! 
Squirrel Survival Day was also a huge success and 
the children were so well behaved and passionate 
about litter picking around the local area.



Year 6 have been busy again with our rehearsals! Things are 
starting to take shape and the children are looking forward to 
their performance. 

Swimming lessons have started this week and have been
enjoyed by all. 

Some thoughts from the children about what they’ve enjoyed recently: 

“I’m really happy that I’ve got a part and will read my lines to everyone” - 
Maddy 
“I’ve enjoyed learning and singing the songs” - Darcie 
“I’ve enjoyed PE. I like learning new cricket skills” - Henry 
“I liked playing football during PE” - Alfie B 
“I’ve enjoyed spending time with my friends” - Tany 
“I’ve really liked Maths” - Maisie 

Last week, the first Bikeability group had their sessions on road safety and 
did exceptionally well, with the Bikeability leaders complimenting our pupils 
on their concentration and behaviour. The second group will take their 
course in the first term of Year 6.
 In Guided Reading we have continued our theme of dystopian
 texts, looking at The Maze Runner, which the children really 
enjoyed - especially with their ideas of the ending of the 
extract. 
We are ready to draft our newspaper report in English, having 
looked at the elements needed and the difference between 
direct and reported speech. 
In Maths we have continued to look at decimal numbers with 
addition and subtraction. In science we have now looked at the forces of 
gravity and air resistance, with some excellent investigative work on 
whether weight is important when using air resistance to slow a falling 
object down.
We have also spent this week taking the Year 5 end of year assessments, 
and despite the heat, the children have conducted themselves in a way 
which makes it clear that they want to achieve their best.



Some of our year 5 children have 
completed their level 1 and level 2 
bikeability course this term. They spent the 
first part of the course learning skills on 
the playground, before moving out onto 
the road. Well done to Ruby, Rosie, Olivia, 
Maisey, Oliver, Archie, Lily, Jessica, 
Tommy and Nathan.



Week 1
Week Commencing 26th June


